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Bul ldog b i tes  

Kenai Peninsula Borough School District 

Even though Iõm not seeing many leaves budding on our trees, the longer days can only mean 

one thing:  summer is just around the corner!  Which of course means the end to another 
school year.  This year has definitely been a memorable one with the roll out of our Student 

Led Ed Camps with kids leading their peers through different activities that interest them.  It is 

truly an activity that gives them a choice of everything they do at school during our early re-

lease days.  This is a culture that we want to foster here at Nikiski Middle/High School: one 

where any student can step up and serve in a leadership position with their peers; truly a life 

skill that will serve them well throughout their lives. 

 

The end of the year also means that we have some good byes to say.  The following staff mem-

bers will be moving on and we appreciate all the time and effort they gave to our students: 

Clyde Swaby: CTE Teacher 

Ross Tulloch: 6th Science 

Caroline Willis: Special Education ð IN 

Samantha Pizzuto: Library Aide 

 

Of course with any good byes, we will also have some hellos!  The following staff members will 

be joining us for the 2018-19 school year: 

Kathy Hamilton: Special Education ð IN 

Becky Stratton-Cooper: Special Education ð Resource 

Rustin Hitchcock: MS Social Studies (half time) 

 

We still have a position or two to fill this spring depending on where the state and borough 

land on funding.   We will keep everyone apprised of the situation as we work through the 

process. 

 

Finally, it really has been a great year this year.  I want to point out how much of a giving, sup-

portive community we live in.  Our senior center opened up their doors for our students to 

have prom.  The swimming pool allowed a student to set up an Ed Camp and bring 30 students 

in on two different occasions.  Last, but not least, we had many of our local businesses provide 

food and goodies to all of our staff during teacher appreciation week.  A huge thank you to 

Tree House, Charlieõs Angels, PTSA and the many parents who provided appreciation lunches 
and breakfasts throughout the week.  I feel blessed to work in such a wonderful community! 

 

Until next yearéHave a great summer and get outside to enjoy all our great state has to offer! 



VICE PRINCIPALñMR. BOSTIC 
 

Opportunity Awaits 

As we finish the 2017-2018 school year strong and begin to 

prepare for the opportunities that are before us, now is a 

great time to be a part of the NMHS family.  The NNS 5th 

grade students visited NMHS on April 26th for their Step-Up 

Day to get to know their new school.  The students were able 

to share the community and school activities that they are 

currently connected with and how it makes them and their 

community a better place.  The students were encouraged to 

take advantage of the academic, social, athletic, and service op-

portunities that NMHS and the Nikiski community offer.  The 

middle school student council provided the students with a 

tour of NMHS.  Parents of 5th grade students were welcomed 

to NMHS on the evening of the 26th to learn about their 

childõs transition to middle school.  They were excited about 

the differentiated level of opportunities and the quality of the 

staff that will be teaching their children.  I am excited to see 

what the class of 2025 will accomplish and I know their legacy 

will be built on solid citizenship and scholarship.  As time con-

tinues to fly by, I wanted to say thank you to the graduating 

class of 2018 for all that they have done for NMHS and the 

Nikiski Community.   They are a high performing and well-

rounded group who I hope will one day return to Nikiski to 

continue to build a strong and vibrant community. 



MR. HOOPER - ATHLETIC DIRECTOR 

MR. DOTH - MIDDLE SCHOOL SCIENCE/AERIAL VIDEO 
 

B113 is raging on during this last stretch of the school year. Biology students are dissecting amphibi-

ans and mammals, comparing morphology, and learning about trends within our living world. Final 

exams are almost here so make sure to stay on top of your studies. Iõm happy to report that the 

dart frogs in our room are thriving and have fully adapted to their environments. Its been a long 

road, but one well worth it. Thanks to all who have helped build, clean, feed, and test these high 

tech habitats! 
 

Physics students are also moving along as they explore the laws governing out entire universe. Life 

without Issac Newton would be one without understanding, one without the deep knowledge we 

are gaining. The kids in 113 are finding this out through a series of complex labs and activities. Eve-

ryone has bounced a ball around and seen it move; but not everyone has really explored the laws 

governing its movement and forces. I am so proud of these students who are brave enough to un-

lock the mysteries of physics. 
 

Drones class is soaring and creating with technology. Youtube videos, Ted Talks, and more seem to 

be evoloving every day. Check out the front TV screen in the commons for some of the best of the 

best. Winners of each semester of the TOP GUN award will be flying across the Inlet with me this 

summer to really put the drones to work. More to come faithful readers! Have a great summer va-

cation and be safe! 

Spring sports are in full swing!  Our teams are enjoying this beautiful weather af-

ter a chilly end of April.  We have been playing soccer outside and running on our 

track for a few weeks now.  Our soccer teams are in the midst of playing 7 games 

over a span of 12 days.  Our track team has recorded the fasted times in Division 

2 in the 4 x 100m relay and 4 x 200m relay.  Ian Johnson has the farthest discus 

throw in division 2 and Jack Sullenger the longest long jump of anyone in the state 

in any division. On the girlõs side Kaitlyn Johnson has the 2nd farthest discus 

throw in Division 2 and In the long jump Destiny Martin has the 2 longest jump 

and Bailey Epperheimer has the 4th longest jump in Division 2.   Middle School 

football camp is also in full swing.   

Go Dogs!!! 



MRS. ZIMMERMAN-MS SOCIAL STUDIES/LANG ARTS 

MS. VRANIAK-MATH/COMPUTER PROGRAMING 
One of the most exciting things that happened this quarter was that Rudy, our classroom bearded 

dragon, has moved into his new enclosure! This enclosure is special because making it happen was a 

school effort, led by Mr. Doth! A student in the engineering class designed the tank using engineering 

software. Then, the woodshop class cut the parts and put the frame together. Finally, Mr. Doth and 

some of his students designed the inside to look like Rudyõs natural habitat, and for optimal ther-

moregulation. I think it is so cool that multiple classes came together to collaborate on this project 

and make it come to life! Rudy and I both love his new home!     
 

In other news, Computer Programming students are now learning how to program and design web-

sites using the language HTML and CSS styling. So far, they have learned how to change font styles, 

spacing, and color as well as how to embed links and images into a website. They have been working 

hard to learn all of the programming syntax and soon will have a finished website of their own! Oth-

er computer programming students have begun programming using Raspberry Pi motherboards! 

Wow, it does not seem like summer vacation should be right around the corner, but it is!  
 

   In 6th grade Language Arts, our focus continues on DOL grammar practice as well as our Spelling 

Word of the Day. We finished up our Oral Book Reports the week of May 7! 
 

   In 7th grade World History, we are studying Ancient Indian Civilizations. 
 

In 8th American History, students need to be studying for their history FINAL. This includes infor-

mation from sections 3.5 to 4.7. Students should have their notes, KUDs & homework assignments to help 

them study. 
 

  We are gearing up for the BIG middle school camping trip May 21 & 22. Weôve been talking to students 

about this celebration since the beginning of the year.  

In order for a student to qualify s/he needs ALL of the following:  

70% or higher in ALL classes ALL year  

NO in school or out of school suspensions 

NO more than 2 office referrals 

   It has been an honor and privilege teaching your students this year. I sincerely hope you all have a wonder-

fully relaxing summer. I will see you next school year! I might even have some of you in class, but if not, do 

not forget to stop in to say óhi.ô 



MR. SMITHñMS MATH/ BUSINESS MATH/ ALGEBRA 

MR. NELSON - PHYSICAL TRAINING/HEALTH/ MS P.E. 

4th quarter has come and gone very quickly for me.  My wife, Jaden, and I wel-

comed our second son, Owen Micah, into the world on March 9th.  I took 3 weeks 

to be with baby Owen and help Jaden out at home.  We are loving our growing 

family and it is a blast being a dad to two incredible boys.  Since Iõve been back at 

school, my business class has finished up their semester long business plan and will 

wrap up the year with a òShark Tankó project on investing, entrepreneurship, and 

business analysis.  My middle school math classes are about to finish their curricu-

lum and we will finish the year with a mathematician research project.  We have 

been able to do some cool labs on probability and geometry in middle school 

math as well.  Iõve really enjoyed my 2nd year here at NMHS and look forward to 

summer adventures with my family, an upcoming football season, and then another 

great year coming up in the 2018-2019 school year. 

MRS. SINGERñUS HISTORY/ SPANISH 1 & 2 
As the year is drawing to a close, Nikiski Spanish is finishing strong! The students, 
who are organized into ñfamilias,ò will be doing a final presentation for the school. 
Each familia will present information on a Spanish speaking country, its culture, foods, 
and customs. The cultural fair will include Latino dances, sports, crafts, and games. 
The students will also use the yearôs vocabulary to describe their experiences in learn-
ing Spanish. I am proud to say that each student can now hold a complete conversa-
tion in Spanish. Nikiski HS has become bi-lingual! 
 
US History is currently finishing our studies of WWII. The students have been working 
hard to understand the social, economic, and cultural impacts both WWI and WWII 
had on the United States. In particular, the class has worked collaboratively in explor-
ing primary sources and first-hand accounts of history. This has given the students a 
personal look into the events that shaped our world. Additionally, the class has fo-
cused on correlating historical events to modern day practices and policies. The stu-
dents are aiming to finish the year discovering pivotal changes in US History, such as 
the Cold War Era, that have led to the United Statesô role in the modern world. 

We have been staying busy and getting fit in Physical Training this semester! Kids have been steadily working 

towards their fitness goals; we will be testing on those shortly, so ask your kids how itõs going.  
 

Middle school PE has been a blast. We are currently in the middle of a soccer unit, and have gone through a 

few others including badminton and handball. I wasnõt sure how having an all-boys PE class was going to work, 

but itõs been a really great experience for everyone.   
 

Spring is always the most fun in Health class, as teenagers get antsy and we cover topics like human reproduc-

tion. We have also covered Social, Emotional, and Mental health, Tobacco, Alcohol, and Drugs, as well as a 

few other topics. We have had a variety of projects over the course of the semester, and the kids have 

rocked them.  
 

Itõs going to end fast! Finish strong and have a great summer! 



MS. NIEMCZYK-MIDDLE SCHOOL LANGUAGE ARTS 

MRS. JENNESS - HIGH SCHOOL LANGUAGE  ARTS / YEARBOOK 

  

Yearbooks are here and they look fantastic!  If you see a 

yearbooker, congratulate them on all their hard work.  If 

your student bought a yearbook ahead of time they can 

pick it up in the office.  We also have books available for 

purchase in the office. They are $65.   

6th  Grade Language Arts:   It has been a busy year in 6th grade.  We just finished up our second read aloud 

for this semesterñThe Graveyard Book. I love to read to kids and am grateful that this group of kids enjoy 

being read too! Weõve covered idioms, similes, metaphors, grammar, parts of speech, punctuation, and how 

to put it all together in our writing. They have rolled dice for story plot elements, described pictures without 

naming the object itself, created fictional stories based off of song lyrics, and read, read, read! The final book 

report of the yearña Timeline Book Reportñis due next week. It has been a fabulous year and I am excited 

that I will have them all again next year!  Thank you for sharing your kids with me. I hope you have a safe and 

wonderful summer! 

 

7th  Grade Language Arts : Iõd like to take this opportunity to say what a privilege and pleasure it has been 

to teach your children this past year, and I look forward to having them back in my classroom in August. 

Currently in 7th grade Language Arts, students are completing our class read aloud Long Way Down. On the 

writing side of things, students like to jump in and start writing a story before they have figured out the set-

ting, climax, and most importantly, the ending. To help them improve their writing, we are practicing planning 

by working through the writing process. This helps students develop life-long writing skills. It is an enjoyable 

way to end our year. The last few weeks of the school year are flying by and are jam packed with the Middle 

School Celebration Camping trip, spring sports, and football camp. I hope you all have a wonderful and safe 

summer. 

 

8th  Grade Language Arts:   When we came back from Spring Break and I introduced our last unit of 

studyñNarratives, the kids were a little skeptical about writing their own original TED Talk. It seemed like a 

daunting task that many students did not think they were capable of doing. Now that we are wrapping up the 

project, that attitude has shifted and kids are finding the task to be not only manageable but fun. If you have-

nõt heard the topic for your childõs speech, please ask him or herñthey love to talk and share their varied 

ideas. I am extremely proud of how the students have stepped up to the challenge. It has been my privilege 

and pleasure to teach your children this past year. I have had the majority of these kids for two years now, 

and it is a little bittersweet knowing that I wonõt have them in class next year. I hope you all have a wonderful 

and safe summer. 



MR. JACKSON-SPECIAL EDUCATION 
Co-teaching an 11th/12th grade Language Arts class with Mrs. Jenness this year has offered many opportunities. 

One of them, specifically catering to the seniors, but equally usable and applicable to juniors as well, was a unit on 

workplace safety. Half of this class is on the cusp of entering a new 

phase in their life, the other half is not far behind them. What better than 

work related unit to wrap up the school year. We started by looking at 

the history of our country and appreciating the hard work and hours up-

on hours that so many people gave in order to build the infrastructure 

that made our country what it is today. One of the pictures that really 

gives a great visual in the difference between then and now is the labor-

ers eating lunch over New York City. No scaffolding, no safety wires, 

no harness, just their own balance. 

    A few of the areas we looked at were the commercial fishing, what 

the lumber industry does, local oilfield work, and meat packing plants. 

In the early 1900's Upton Sinclair wrote The Jungle, an early investigative piece that was written to "Hit America in 

the heart, but instead it hit the stomach", according to Sinclair. We read excerpts describing how the food was han-

dled at the turn of the century, and reading that did indeed, 112 years later, still hit your student right in the stomach. 

Safety has come a long ways in the food industry.  

    Another issue we looked into was OSHA. What is it? Why was there a need for it? And what does it do for the 

average American worker? Many students were surprised to find out that there are so many regulations about nearly 

every aspect of working conditions. There were also some that had never heard of OSHA and were able to recall 

some of the working conditions they've observed and question if that particular instance maybe was out of compli-

ance in some area.  

    Lastly we asked the juniors and seniors to reflect in a round table discussion among themselves how there educa-

tional experience has both supported and prepared them for what they are about to go into, and how they feel or per-

ceive school to have let them down. Surprisingly, they had a fair amount to say on both topics. Most students agreed 

that public school has done a good job teaching them to work in groups and communicate with each other on pro-

jects, even peers that they may not normally choose to associate with.  

    As far as preparing them for adult life, many had a difficult time seeing how the core general education classes 

will be beneficial to them. For the most part, they felt like they would benefit from classes that would prepare them 

more for the adult world, such as taxes, paying bills and setting up accounts with different utility vendors, etc. There 

was a general consensus that there would be a real benefit to having a class that teaches how to check your oil, 

changing a spare tire, basic car and home maintenance. I proposed that the classes they have taken set them up to be 

able to effectively adult once the time arose that they were required to do so. We were fortunate to have two differ-

ent foreign exchange students in this class. Their perspective was very different than the American student's. It was 

real interesting to watch as most of the students listened to the stark contrast between what they have always known 

of an education system and what the cultural differences were from Kazakhstan and Georgia. I appreciated that 

those two students were able to discuss and explain many differences and their opinion of American education.  

As Thomas Paine said,     

                                               "These are the times that try men's souls."  

 

He wasn't addressing graduating seniors, but it fits nonetheless. The times ahead will be filled with many times; try-

ing times, fun times, memorable times, and learning times. They will try your soul, but you can come out of it a bet-

ter person.  

   Congratulations class of 2018. Go out and do your thing. 



Middle School Quest & 6th Geography: 

A good portion of 4th quarter middle school Quest has been engaged in 3 different activities ð Stock Market 

Game challenge, Middle School Math Meet, and a Mock Trial.  In addition, some students finished previous 

independent projects, created new project challenges, or completed various reasoning/logic problems 

throughout the quarter. 

For the Stock Market Game challenge, all Quest students made investment decisions in January, creating a 

diversified portfolio of purchases with pretend $100,000.  The stock market proved to be quite volatile the 

first couple months of the year, so initial investments often declined in value.  Over the course of the last 

month or so, some of the studentsõ portfolios bounced back from their initial losses and made overall 

gains.  Trista Apted was the top performing student at Nikiski Middle/High and had a portfolio placing her 9th 

in the state (middle school level)!   

A talented group of 7th/8th graders practiced for and represented Nikiski Middle/High at the annual district 

òMiddle School Math Meetó at Homer Middle in April (see photo).  Out of roughly 110 students participating, 

Braeden Porter advanced to the top 12 òCountdown Roundó, and Celina Martinez was part of a 4th place 

award winning team.  Definitely a wide assortment of mathematic problem solving took place before and dur-

ing the meet. 

Finally, the students prepared for and conducted a middle school ôMock Trialõ, presenting their cases to a jury 

of high school students.  Whereas some students prepared opening and closing statements, others assisted 

with witness testimony or courtroom tasks.  Participants were afforded the opportunity to practice or expe-

rience the skills associated with public speaking, improvising, and persuasive arguments.  

The 6th grade geography class completed a large unit on the continent of Africa during the 4th quarter, as well 

as regularly working on atlas assignment and Junior Scholastic assignments, debates, or map questions.  One 

of the main projects of 4th quarter has been individual student country projects, where students had to find 

required information on their selected country and then present their information in a choice of either a 

technology presentation or a creative product of their choice/ design.  By the time all presentations have been 

completed, students will have learned more about 30 different countries from around the world.  I wish all 

my 6th grade geography students all the best as they move on to 7th grade and beyond! 

MR. BAILEYñQUEST/MS GEOGRAPHY  


